MARYLAND BOARD OF PHYSICIANS
ATHLETIC TRAINER ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Tuesday, September 12, 2017
4201 Patterson Avenue, Baltimore, Maryland, Room 100
OPEN MEETING MINUTES
PRESENT: John Bielawski, MHM, LAT, ATC, Chair, Philip Omohundro, MD,
Richard Peret, Jr., PT, Christina Morganti, M.D., Teri Metcalf
McCambridge, MD, Heather Weesner, OTR/L CLT, Cheryl Lee-Pow,
DC, Martin Sataloff, ATC, Brian Perez, ATC, Benita Edwards Wilson,
Consumer Member, Anna Jeffers, Consumer Member
STAFF PRESENT: Felicia Wright, Allied Health Supervisor, David Finkler, Esq., Board
Counsel, Linda Monroe, Allied Health Analyst, Cecilia Laurent, Allied
Health Analyst

ABSENT: Ellen Douglas Smith, Deputy Director, Mark Woodard, Health Policy
Analyst

CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Bielawski called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

On a motion made by Mr. Sataloff and seconded by Ms. Weesner, the Committee approved
the August 8, 2017 Open Meeting Minutes.

LEGISLATIVE REPORT

Nothing to Report

BOARD COUNSEL REPORT
Nothing to Report

NEW BUSINESS

Evaluation and Treatment Protocols

The Committee recommended approval of the following evaluation and treatment protocols.

Athletic Trainer Supervising Physician
Brian Biscoe, ATC Jonathan Lawless, MD
Caitlyn Blair, ATC Sumit Basi, MD

Margaret Campanaro, ATC David Cohen, MD
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Athletic Trainer

Brittany Chwastiak, ATC
Hannah Copenhaver, ATC
Lindsey Copp, ATC
Alexander Cox, ATC
Patrick Darnley, ATC
Vincent Dicriscio, ATC
Jocelyn Doina, ATC
Michele Ferguson, ATC
Erin Fitzgerald, ATC
Rachel Fries, ATC
Ryan Fries, ATC
Brandon Gehret, ATC
Mallory Gomes, ATC
Shanley Harlacker, ATC
Megan Hetrick, ATC
Jason Hickman, ATC
Kelsey Hieb, ATC
Rachel Korcynaki, ATC
Kimberly Lafferre, ATC
Gina Legaluppi, ATC
Gina Legaluppi, ATC
Brienne Lippy, ATC
‘Kennedy Logsdon, ATC
Joseph Martinez, ATC
Ryan McCann, ATC
Joshua McIntosh, ATC
Lauren McMillion, ATC
Kristina Miller, ATC
Marc Mollo, ATC
Rebekah Moore, ATC
Mark Myers, ATC
Jessica Pearson, ATC
Kayla Porter, ATC
Madison Presto, ATC
Kevin Reilly, ATC
Andrew Reimann, ATC
Adam Scott, ATC
Gary Simpson, ATC
Derek Soloway, ATC
Cecilia Sullivan, ATC
Meghan Sullivan, ATC
Kyle Tinsman, ATC
Peter Turner, ATC

Supervising Physician

Ellen Smith, MD
Vikram Sodhi, MD
Gary Sherman, MD
Joseph Hahn, MD
Kenneth Fine, MD
Louis Kovacs, MD
Scott Worrell, MD
Lucas Wymore, MD
Jeffery Mayer, MD
Vikram Sodhi, MD
Matthew Sedgley, MD
Matthew Sedgley, MD
Vikram Sodhi, MD
Jason Hammond, MD
Matthew Sedgley, MD
Jeffery Mayer, MD
Anne Retting, MD
Eran Kessous, MD
Jeffery Mayer, MD
Sumit Bassi, MD

Teri McCambridge, MD
Samuel Matz, MD
Roy Carls, MD

Daniel Hampton, MD
Roy Carls, MD

Kelly Ryan, MD

Anne Retting, MD
Matthew Sedgley, MD
Brian DeMuth, MD
Kenneth Fine, MD
Vikram Sodhi, MD
Richard Levine, MD
Lance LeClere, MD
Vikram Sodhi, MD
Jonathan Lawless, MD
Sumit Basi, MD
Bryan Herron, MD
Jeffrey Mayer, MD
Matthew Sedgley, MD
Fran Kessous, MD
Matthew Sedgley, MD
Vikram Sodhi, MD
Gary Sherman, MD
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Dr. McCambridge and Mr. Perez abstained from voting on Ms. Legaluppi’s evaluation and
treatment protocols.

The Committee also recommended approval of the following walk-in evaluation and treatment
protocols:

Athletic Trainer Supervising Physician
Adam Archer, ATC Lance LeClere, MD
Brady Lyles, ATC Craig Miller, MD
Rebekah Moore, ATC Kenneth Fine, MD
Michelle Moreau, ATC Debra Spatz, MD

Discussion

Mr. Perez stated that an individual asked him about what athletic trainers are allowed to do in an
industrial setting and how it fits within the athletic trainer’s scope of practice. Mr. Perez
suggested that the individual contact the Board with questions.

Mr. Finkler advised the Committee to refer questions from the public to Ms. Monroe, so these
issues can be added to the Committee’s agenda. This gives the person asking the question the
opportunity to attend the open meeting and hear the discussion. In this way committee members
avoid any appearance of influence with the public. Mr. Finkler also stated that these specific
questions regarding athletic trainers in the industrial setting should be tabled to the next meeting
in order to research the issue. Ms. Wright informed the Committee that it’s good to have
individuals email their questions to the Board so that the Board will know exactly what
information they are seeking. She strongly encouraged the Committee to become very familiar
with the statute and regulations that govern athletic trainers practice.

Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:58 a.m.

Submitted by,

Linda Monroe

Allied Health Analyst




